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NNACHRICHTEN
From the Secretary: Eileen Best

Tel  01732-353937   email  eileen.best1@homecall.co.uk







July 2009

Liebe Freunde

May:  During the weekend 29 -31, a group of 16 visited Heusenstamm (including our new Mayor, Sue Murray and her husband Stuart, and seven musicians) to help celebrate their 50th Anniversary of acquiring the legal status of a town.  The main event was a cavalcade in the inner courtyard of the Rathaus, watched by 800 people, which included music by our musicians (a wind quintet) and the Hallelujah Chorus.  The musicians also gave a concert on the Friday, while the quintet performed in the Evangelische Kirche, and Richard Walshaw played the organ in St. C(cilia.  Our group joined in the celebrations for the 40th Anniversary of the link with St. Savin in France, while the weekend concluded with the Bahnhofsfest and a spectacular display of fireworks.  A spectacular weekend!

Future Events
a)  18 July; Our summer outing to Bewl for a boat trip, a meal and a drink to celebrate 25 years of twinning.  19 members are going.  
b)  29 August: Heusenstamm's English Picnic.  Our members are always welcome.
c)  12 September: A concert in Tonbridge Parish Church (at 7.30 pm) to celebrate 25 years of twinning.  This will be largely the same music performed to rapturous applause in Heusenstamm in May, and given by the same musicians.  This will be a feast of music so please come.  There will be no tickets. Donations will be requested on the night. 

d)  19 September:  The main event in Heusenstamm  to celebrate the Anniversary - a series of speeches, presentations, and musical items, in the Rathaus, followed by an Abendessen. An official delegation has been invited (Murrays, Dobsons, Brownes - Janice was Mayor when the Charter was signed in 1984 - and Packers).  In 
addition a wind quartet of musicians is going. On 
the 18th there will be  a performance of Alan Ayckbourn's play ''Way Upstream'' and a trip to Bad Homburg on the 19th.  Our quartet is planning a concert on the evening of Sunday 20th.  Circle members are welcome to visit Heusenstamm at this time.  If you are planning to do so, please let Eileen or David know as soon as possible.
e)  13 November:  Nikolausabend at St. John's Hildenborough Church Hall.  

f)  28 November:  Tonbridge Christmas Market.  We shall have our usual stall.  Volunteers for help will be much nearer the day.

g)  5/6 December:  Nikolausmarkt in Heusenstamm.  Always a wonderful atmosphere.  A good introduction for new members.  We can advise on flights and accommodation with families.  David would be grateful for paperback books for the British stall please (by 1 September).
h)  We have not decided on a date or a venue yet for the AGM, expected to be in early March.   Members' view on the merits of the Rose & Crown or the Langley Hotels ( or any others) would  be welcome. 

Stop Press:  Good progress is being made on our website, while the Display in the Angel Centre (officially opened by the Mayor on 8 May) continues to attract interest ( as well as new members).

Eileen is also making good progress following her hip replacement.  Her temporary indisposition has resulted in a somewhat different format for this Nachrichten, produced by David, but normal service will be resumed very soon.               

Alles Gute! 
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